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OHA Minutes June 13, 2012
At Cheryl’s

 

Action Item: Dues are due June 15, dues postmarked after July 2 will be late.  Dues are: $330 for one horse and $660 for two horses. PO Box 904, Orinda, CA 94563

 

Board members in attendance: Wakean, Richard, Heather, Cheryl, Kirsten, Georgia, Sara

Members in attendance: Doug, Marcia and Linda

 

Approve agenda for this meeting: Approved

 

Approve minutes of May Board Meeting: Approved with the following Correction: See p.1, last paragraph: change from "...everyone..." to "...every Proprietary /Probationary Membership..."

Correction of May 9 minutes: [Correction in italics] “Eddie. Work hours book.  Please remember that everyone every Proprietary /Probationary Membership needs 10 hours of work at the pasture on the land, buildings etc, that September hours can only be counted for the year ending on Sept 30 and that a written copy of your hours should be in the book or mailed (hard copy) to the PO Box as of Sept 30.”
 

Treasurer’s Report: Cheryl: All in all we’re doing OK.  We are over on legal fees.  We budgeted $2500 and so far we have spent $3052.  Everything else is on track.   Refunds to members were larger than budgeted because several people left and we’re behind a bit because some spaces were not filled right away.  Member purchased hay was projected to be $800 and we got $850.   

Since 100% of our rent will apply to capital improvements next year, Cheryl suggested we explore with Joe at EBMUD if some maintenance items, like fencing and plumbing, could be considered capital improvement items.  Richard moved that Cheryl ask Joe this question, Sara seconded, All were in favor.

 

EBMUD Report: Wakean: AGP was signed and sent back to EBMUD.  It can be amended when we decide what to do with the $1100 of capital improvements that we still need to spend.  Reminder to everyone: On high fire danger days that there can be no vehicles in the pasture or work done with tools or equipment that can spark a fire.  Several items were discussed or addressed: 1) EBMUD likes the temporary enclosure with water technique - using horses to manage weeds in the pasture. 2) Joe suggested someone get together with Vanessa at EBMUD to create better maps for OHA. Talk to Erica if you can volunteer. 3) Our water tank overflows regularly, Joe will look for the information files on the tank plumbing so they or we can study and fix the overflow.

 

We have $1100 credit for capital improvements that has to be used by the end of September.  Several items that have been suggested in the past were explored for feasibility, costs within the budget, and timeliness.  Suggestions include: a storage container for equipment (too costly for this year’s credit), a permanent trough in the Beer Can pasture (possible), improve spring box flow to plateau and pond pastures troughs (design, purchasing and implementation might take too long), animal proofing the Pond Barn (feasibility, design and implementation might take too long), buy an ATV (too expensive for now, have not explored insurance etc.) It was decided the most feasible was the permanent trough in the Beer Can pasture.  It is too dry to dig right now but we can get an estimate from John Foughy for doing the job or buy supplies to do the work in the fall.  All approved of this plan.

 

Associate Members Work Hours and Honorary Memberships: Some Associate Members who do not participate often at the pasture are quitting because they cannot do the mandatory 6 work hours. The requirement for Associate Members to do work hours was decided last year.  Last year the thinking was that it was unfair for Associate Members to have the privileges of the use of OHA without being required to do work hours. The fact that they often contribute hours for the members is another issue. There are some Associate Members who rarely ride or use the facilities. Kathy is an Associate Member for Wakean and Erica. She was awarded Associate Membership in the past because she has contributed much of her time without compensation preparing our fire safety procedures and knows Wakean and Erica’s horses.  She has her own horse elsewhere and does not get anything personally out of OHA.

 

There is a category of Honorary Membership for people who contribute to OHA but do not use the facilities.  Jane who does our stall counts and Gary who maintains our emails on his server are Honorary Members. Wakean and Erica asked if Kathy could be made an Honorary Member since she also gets no privileges but simply fills in for Wakean and Erica when they are away, she also has contributed to OHA. It was decided she would be made an Honorary Member.

 

Discussion/Approval of Mandatory Arbitration Clause: This clause was written and submitted for review of the membership.  Our lawyer Charles revised it and it was published May 11 for a 30 day review.  A meeting was offered to discuss the clause. The number of interested members was low (4) so the meeting was canceled.  It was moved and seconded that the arbitration clause would be adopted as written in the May 11 publication of the May 2012 minutes.  It was decided unanimously that the clause would be put in the Rules and Regulations for members.  No decision has been made on the policy for vendors; that will be a separate process.  Future new members will have the arbitration clause included in their membership packets.  From this point forward the arbitration clause will be part of the Rules and will apply to all members for today and the future.  This clause does not affect past occurrences.  Members (Associate Members, Riding Partners, and Professional Members) will be informed of this rule change by e-mail and postal mail.

 

Update on Rules Changes: Heather: The last committee meeting was May 21.  Heather went through and made a draft of wording changes.  Morris contributed wording on rule changes from the minutes of the past three years. It was suggested to separate Procedures from Rules.  Comments from the Rules committee are requested. A suggestion to add clearly defined situations and actions that could cause termination to the rules was discussed; the committee will suggest this to the Board.  Next steps: there will be a Rules Committee meeting in July to review the Procedure/Rules breakdown.  The results will be submitted to the Board, and the results of that review will be reviewed by our lawyer. Revised rules will be submitted to the membership for the required 30-day comment period before the final draft is approved by the Board. 

 

Leasing horses: The board discussed member concern about a Probationary Member having three horses on the pasture because they were being leased by Proprietary Members.  The rules will be examined in order to align the spirit of the rules with the written rules.

 

These items were postponed because of lack of time:
* Pavilion repair and other ongoing projects

* Interval of confinement of horses new to OHA

* Speed limit signs on El Toyonal (suggested 15 miles per hour)

Sunni Razvi interview for Assoc. Membership: Sunni could not attend, tabled.

 

Announcements:
* Dues are due June 15, dues postmarked after July 2 will be late.  Dues are: $330 for one horse and $660 for two horses. PO Box 904, Orinda, CA 94563

* Volunteer needed: We need a Manager for LSR.

* Welcome to our new member Trina Sayles.

* Annual Meeting is coming up.  The 45 day notice is required.  Because the Annual Meeting is normally mid-September the date will have to be selected by the end of July.

 

Date, time and place of next meeting: The next Board Meeting will be Wednesday, July 11, 7:00 PM, at Heathers home:  1767 Tice Valley Blvd., Walnut Creek.

 

Thank Yous:
* Elise for organizing the interview of Trish Sayles, move to LSR May 20 and to PO June 11

* Wakean and Erica for managing LSR pro tem

* Cheryl for having the June board meeting

* Dave for the use of his ATV

* Kim, Anna & Linda for painting the inside of the outhouse

If we missed anyone, please let Georgia know and I will include your contributions next month. Thanks in advance for all work everyone does. Remember hours are due soon!

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Georgia Williams.
